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THE PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD OF RADNOR TOWNSHIP 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THURSDAY, JANUARY 14, 2021 

Meeting Held via Zoom and Live via YouTube (recorded) 
 

PRESENT:  

William Remphrey, Chair; Mary Coe, Vice Chair; Chris Campbell, Clare Girton, Bill Quinn, Howard Childs, Andrew Babson, Sarah 

Dunn; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation & Community Programming; Commissioner Sean Farhy; Commissioner Jake Abel 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The Parks & Recreation Board Reorganization for 2021 will include Bill Remphrey, Chair and Mary Coe, Vice Chair.  

 

 

MINUTES 

Minutes from the December 8, 2020 Parks & Recreation Board Meeting were approved 8-0. 

 

 

REPORTS 

 

Tammy Cohen gave an update on the recreational programming, projects, and initiatives taking place.   

 

Sarah Dunn reported that the School District anticipates bidding its Stadium Renovation Project by the end of February with possible 

construction to start in April.  School remains virtual and hybrid with winter sports taking place.  

 

Clare Girton updated on behalf of the Shade Tree Committee that the fall tree planting program took place successfully.  

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Parks & Facilities Projects Updates: 

Tammy Cohen gave an update on the various park projects taking place including the park tree removals at various parks; Emlen 

Tunnell Park Septa bridge structure removal; Fenimore Woods Park renovations; Harford Park Trail construction; the TAP Trail 

construction; Saw Mill Park sign installation; and an update on the memorial at Veterans & First Responders Park.  

 

The Willows Park Preserve/Concerns About Dogs in the Willows Park/Trails: 

Mary Coe updated the Board that there are still concerns with dogs running all over the Willows Park. Next steps were discussed 

regarding a potential Ordinance modification and that they would begin discussing the details for this this and engage the public.  

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Jake Abel requested the Parks & Recreation Board revisit discussion on the Mountain Biking Trails Proposal at Odorisio Park or 

another park. 

 

 

Public Participation 

 

None. 

 

There being no further business, on a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board was adjourned.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Cohen 

Director of Recreation & Community Programming  


